Keash/Culfadda Newsletter December 29th 2024 
Feast of the Holy Family  Year C 
Phone:  Fr. Gabriel Murphy (086)3429686

Notices for Newsletter email:  gmurphy@achonrydiocese.org
Masses from Keash & Culfadda Churches are Live streamed. 

For more information visit our Website:  www.keashparish.ie 
Please note that the Webcam will be in operation in the Sanctuary area and it’s surrounds of both Churches within our parish.
St Kevin’s Church Keash
Saturday      28th      6.30pm  Sylvester Gilligan, Larkhill (1st Anniversary). Also, 
                                                 Christy Meehan, Daughloonagh (10th Anniversary).

New Year Day

Wednesday    1st    11.30am  People of the parish.
Friday            3rd   10.00am.

Saturday        4th      6.30pm  Margaret Burns, Knockalough (1st Anniversary). Also, 
                                                 Paddy Brennan, Cletta (2nd Anniversary) and his parents John &
                                                 May and his brother Kevin.

Feast of the Epiphany

Sunday          5th      6.30pm  Maurice & Kathleen Nealon and their sons Fr Michael & Fr Peter 
                                                and the deceased members of the Nealon family, Carrowcrory.
Our Lady of the Rosary Church Culfadda 
Sunday         29th   10.00am  Bridie & Pat Davey Knocknagore and their daughter Catherine

                                                Chambers, Killined. Also, 

                                                Tommy Flatley, Battlefield.

Monday        30th  10.00am.

Tuesday        31st  10.00am.

New Years Day

Wednesday    1st  10.00am.

Sunday           5th  10.00am.

Feast of the Epiphany

Monday          6th 10.00am.

Readers.

Saturday 28th  Maí Mitchell.  Sunday 29th Sharon Hunt.
Saturday  4th  James Duffy.    Sunday  6th Ann Brehony.
Recent Death.
Your prayers are requested for Pauline Flynn who died recently in London (wife of the late Thomas Flynn formerly Rathmullen). May her soul rest in peace. Amen.
Recent Baptism.

We welcome into the Christian Community Dara Keelan Gerard Shannon, Woodbrook,  Cloonshanbally, Culfadda, who was Baptised recently in Our Lady of the Rosary Church, Culfadda. We congratulate his parents Breige & Anthony and his brothers Gabriel & Leo and all his family.

’For God allows parents to choose the name by which He Himself will call their child for all eternity.’ Pope Francis
25 Card Drive – Culfadda Community Centre.

A 25 Card Drive will take place in Culfadda Community Centre on Wednesday nights at 8.00pm. 
Wednesday January 1st games will resume. Refreshments served each night. Everyone welcome.
Priest’s Collection – Thank you.

Thank you is extended to everyone who contributed to the collection for the support of your priest.
Readers Rota for 2025.
A new readers rota for 2025 is being drawn up at the moment, we are thankful to all those involved in the ministry of reader and if you wish to be included in the new rota, please do let Fr Gabriel know on 086-3429686.                                New readers are always welcome and will be given the guidance they require, if they so wish.

Jubilee Year of Hope. 

Pope Francis launched the Jubilee of Hope on Christmas Eve and he has asked each Bishop to initiate the Jubilee Year in the Cathedral on the Feast of the Holy Family (29th December).

 The opening of the Jubilee of Hope will take place:  

· in the Cathedral of the Annunciation and St. Nathy, Ballaghaderreen at 6pm on Saturday 28th December, beginning with a gathering in St Brigid’s Hall (Phoenix Centre), and

· in the Cathedral of the Immaculate Conception, Sligo at 12noon on Sunday 29th December, beginning with a gathering in the Gillooly Hall.  

As part of this Jubilee, in Cathedrals all over the world, a Cross – chosen for its historical and artistic significance - will be the symbol of Christian Hope throughout the Jubilee Year. The solemn opening of the Jubilee will begin with a vigil of prayers and readings in a nearby location (as detailed above). From there, there will be a procession, led by the Cross, to the Cathedral. The Mass of the Holy Family will begin with a memorial of Baptism. 

As these are once-in-a generation celebrations, it would be good to have a congregation which reflects the significance of the moment.  

The Jubilee has its origins in an ancient biblical tradition, which is proclaimed in the Book of Leviticus (Lev. 25). The 50th year is a “sabbath of sabbaths”, a year for releasing slaves, forgiving debts, and allowing the land to rest. In our Christian tradition the Jubilee has always had a strong focus on reconciliation and renewal, and on liberating the oppressed. In identifying this Jubilee year with the theme of hope, Pope Francis seems to be picking up on a deeply rooted desire in all our hearts. As Christians, it will be our mission in the year ahead, and for many years to come, to offer to one another and to the world a hope which is stronger than all the negativity and which extends beyond mere optimism; a hope that is rooted in the person of Jesus. 

A Jubilee Year committee has been formed across both dioceses and information on initiatives for the Jubilee will be available in the new year. In the meantime, the official website for the Jubilee Year is https://www.iubilaeum2025.va/en.html
Culfadda Community Centre – Skreen/Dromard Drama.
We are delighted to announce that we will be holding the first play in the new Culfadda Community Centre in more than 30 years.

Skreen/Dromard drama group present "Mammy's Boy", a hilarious comedy by Jimmy Keary, on Saturday night January 25th 2025. Doors open at 7.30, play starts 8pm sharp. Tickets will be on sale shortly from all committee members and priced at €15. For further enquiries on where to purchase tickets, WhatsApp 087 4832762. Tickets will be limited for seating purposes.

We thank the Skreen/Dromard group for accommodating us before they put this play on in the Hawkswell Theatre in Sligo.

The committee are excited about this new episode in the history of the building, and we would like to some day  see our own parish set up a drama group and maybe put on a play of their own, this was suggested previously and a good reaction was received to the idea so hopefully we will set the wheels in motion in the coming year.
Please consider using our electronic donations option to support our parish and priest on www.keashparish.ie
Thank you
Everyone is thanked most sincerely for all their help and support during this past year, especially for preparing the Church so beautifully for Christmas. A very Happy, Peaceful and Holy Christmas to everyone and every blessing for 2025.
